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TVESTFIEL'D SE4TE COLLEGE 

Department of Criminal Justice 

May 23, 1995 

Lynne Goodstein 
Administration of Justice Department 
901 Oswald Tower 
Pennsylvania State University 
University Park, PA 16802-6214 

Dear Lynne: 

RE: Outreach Committee 

Westfield, Massachusetts 01086 
Telephone (413) 572-5309 

FAX ( 413) 562-3613 

I am in receipt of the list of DWC members that you sent me in March. 

I want to provide you with my new address. I have also sent my change of address to 
Sarah Hall. The new address is effective beginning 5/30/95: 

1415 Flower Avenue 
Panama City, FL 32401 
904/785-7727 
904/747-1384 (fax) 

If I can provide you with additional information, don't hesitate to contact me at the new 

Quality public education since 1839 



Department of Criminal Justice 

May 23, 1995 

Professor Susan Caufield 
Department of Sociology 
Western Michigan University 
Kalamazoo, MI 49008-5189 

Dear Susan: 

RE: DivisioNews 

TVESTFIEL'D STATE COLLEGE 
Westfield, Massachusetts 01086 

Telephone ( 413) 572-5309 
FAX (413) 562-3613 

Let me congratulate you, Zoann, and Susan on becoming editors of the newsletter. 

I have enclosed a Call for Participation that I'd like printed in the next issue 
of the newsletter. 

Effective 5/30/95, send all correspondence to the following address: 
1415 Flower Avenue 
Panama City, FL 32401 
904/785-7727 
904/747-1384 (fax) 

If I can provide you with additional information, don't hesitate to contact me 
at the new address. 

Sincerely, 

Evelyn Gilbert, PhD 

Enclosure 

xc: Lynne Goodstein 

Quality public education since 1839 



CALL FOR PARTICIPATION 

Volunteers are solicited for Outreach Committee activities at the 1995 annual 
meeting in Boston. 

Volunteers are needed to staff the Division's Table. If you are looking for an 
opportunity to meet new colleagues, talk to seasoned and novice conference-goers, 
and publicize the Division in a relaxed atmosphere, consider working the Outreach 
Table. 

If you are willing to spare an hour of your time at the Division Table, call the 
Outreach Committee Chair, Evelyn Gilbert, at 904/785-7727 or correspond with her 
at 1415 Flower Avenue, Panama City, FL 32401. 



UTA 
1895-1995 

A Tradition of Excellence. A Future of Opportunity. 

THE UNIVERSITY OF TEXAS AT ARLINGTON 

November 21, 1994 

Dear Colleague: 

Once again, the Division on Women and Crime outreach table at the 
1994 American Society of Criminology meeting was a popular 
gathering spot. You helped to make it happen! 

Volunteering to staff the outreach table contributed to it's 
success. Twenty-two curriculum guides were ordered, twelve 
memberships processed, and several t-shirts were sold. Totaling 
$1,055.00. 

Your support of the Division on Women and Crime is appreciated. 

Sincerely, 

Chinita Heard, Ph.D. 
Assistant Professor 

cc: Lynn Goodstein, Chair 
Division on Women and Crime 

CRIMINAL JUSTICE PROGRAM 

Box 19599 • Arlington, Texas 76019-0599 USA • Metro 817-273-3318 • FAX 817-273-3759 



July 19, 1995 

Ms. Judith Harris 
1640 Houston Drive 
Spartanburg, SC 29307 

Dear Colleague: 

EVELYN GILBERT, PhD 
1415 FLOWER AVENUE 

PANAMA CITY, FL 32401 
904/785-n21 

RE: Division on Women and Crime Outreach Committee 

Last year you completed a survey indicating your willingness to serve ASC. As a follow­
up to that survey, I take this opportunity to invite you to serve as a member of the DWC 
Outreach Committee. 

As Chair of the Outreach Committee, I encourage you to seize this opportunity to 
become acquainted with the Division and to become a member. The Outreach 
Committee functions primarily during the annual meeting. At the upcoming ASC 
meetings in Boston, the Committee wiU staff the OWC table. This Outreach Table has 
traditionally served as the central gathering locale for OWC members. In staffing the 
Table, Outreach Committee members and volunteers process DWC memberships and 
sell T-shirts and curriculum guides. 

Kindly inform me at your earliest convenience whether you accept this invitation to serve 
on the Outreach Committee. If you are not interested in becoming a member of the 
DWC, accept my invitation to volunteer a couple of hours of your time staffing the Table. 
I do hope you accept my invitation and I am looking forward to working with you over 
the coming year. 

With warm regards. 

Sincerely, 

Evelyn Gilbert, PhD 
Chair, DWC Outreach Conwnittee 

xc: Lynne Goodstein, Chair 
Division on Women and Crime 



ld 



July 24, 1995 

Professor Susan Caufield 
Department of Sociology 
Western Michigan University 
Kalamazoo, Ml 49008-5189 

Dear Susan: 

EVELYN GILBERT, PhD 

RE: Division Outreach Table 

As Chair of the DWC Outreach Committee, 1 have begun to coordinate materials for 
display and distribution at the Outreach Table. · 

Since I expect that non-Division members to stop at the Table, it might be a good idea 
to have a newsletter subscription form available at the Table. If you provide subscription 
forms, I will make space available for them on the Table. Please get back to me quickly 
so that I may provide Sarah Halt with information. 

If I can provide you with additional information, don't hesitate to contact me. 



July 26, 1995 

EVELYN GILBERT, PhD 
 
 

 

Professor Susan Caufield 
Department of Sociology 
Western Michigan University 
Kalamazoo, Ml 49008-5189 

Dear Susan: 

RE: DivisioNews 

I have enclosed a 1995 ASC PROGRAM HIGHLIPHTS to be printed in the Fall issue of 

DivisioNews. 

If I can provide you with additional information, don't hesitate to contact me. 

Enclosure 

xc: Lynne Goodstein 



November 27, 1995 

EVELYN GILBERT, PhD 
 

 
DAYTONA BEACH, FL 32114 

 

Professor Christine Rasche 
Socioiogy and Criminai Justice 
University of North Florida 
4567 St. Johns Bluff Road 
Jacksonville, FL 32216 

Dear Chris: 

RE: DWC Committee Report(s) 

I have enclosed a report from the Outreach Committee, as well as a report from the 
Women and Prison Task Force. 

If I can provide you with additional information, doo't hesitate to contact me. 

Enclosure 

xc: Nicole Rafter 
Lynne Goodstein 
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Date: November 27, i995 

From: Evelyn Gilbert 
Chair, Outreach Committee 

To: Division on Women and Crime 

RE: i 995 Annuai Report 

The Committee (myseif, Chinita Heard, and Becky Tatum) managed the Outreach Tabie 
at the Annuai Meeting in Boston. The Tabie was open for business and staffed from 
vVednesday to Friday by Division members. 

On dispiay at the Tabie were both editions of the Curricuium Guide (and Order forms), 
Sexuai Harassment Bibiiography, t-shirts, bookmarks, ASC and Division Membership 
forms, DvVC member book fiyers, DivisioNews, i 995 Program highiights and Division 
brochure. 

During the conference, 10 Curricuium Guide(s) were purchased, 8 t-shirts were soid, 
and 9 memberships were processed. The Tabie coiiected $350. The t-shirts that were 
soid represented to iast of the quantity. interestingiy, a number of peopie wanted to 
purchase a t-shirt after they had soid out. 

Zina McGee of Hampton University has agreed to take over as Chair of the Outreach 
Committee and i wiii be happy to serve as co-chair. 

The Committee wishes to thank members for their support. 



rvi1:.MOHANuUM 

Date: November 27, i 995 

From: Evelyn Gilbert 
Chair, Outreach Committee 

To: Division on VVomen and Crime 

H-- c . .... i 995 Annuai Report 

The Committee (myself, Chinita Heard, and Becky Tatum) managed the Outreach Tabie 
at the Annuai ivieeting in Boston . The Tabie was open for business and staffed from 
\tVednesday to Friday by Division members. 

On display at the Tabie were both editions of the Curricuium Guide (and Order forms) , 
Sexuai Harassment Bibiiography, t-shirts, bookmarks, ASC and Division iviembership 
forms, D\IVC member book fiyers , Divisioi'Jews, i 995 Program highiights and Division 
brochure. 

During the conference, 10 Curriculum Guide(s) were purchased, 8 t-shirts were soid, 
and 9 memberships were processed. The Tabie coiiected $350. The t-shirts that were 
soid represented to iast of the quantity. interestingiy, a number of peopie wanted to 
purchase a t-shirt after they had soid out. 

Zina ivicGee of Hampton University has agreed to take over as Chair of the Outreach 
Committee and i wiii be happy to serve as co-chair. 

The Committee wishes to thank members for their support. 



November 27, 1995 

EVELYN GiLBERT, PhD 
 

 
 

 

Professor Lynne Goodstein, Chair 
Crime, Law, & Justice Program 
Penn State University 
906 Oswaid Tower 
University Park, PA 16801 

Dear Lynne: 

RE: D'vVC Committee Report(s) 

Let me congratuiate you on the superb ieadership you exercised as Chair of the Division 
on 'vVomen and Crime. it was a pieasure to serve the Division during your tenure. 

i did not receive your ietter to ·owe Board or Committee Chair' untii after the Annuai 
meeting in Boston, so i was not aware that i shouid attend the Executive Committee 
meeting as Chair of Outreach. i did, however, make an orai report at the first Business 
Meeting and have forwarded the written report i was to present at the second Business 
meeting. What is the procedure for inciuding the written report in the minutes of the 
second Business meeting? 

if i can provide additional information piease contact me. 

xc: hris Rasche 





CALL FOR PARTICIPATION 

Volunteers are solicited to staff the Division's Outreach Table at the 1997 annual 
meeting in San Diego. If you are looking for an opportunity to meet and greet 
colleagues and publicize the Division in a relaxed atmosphere, consider working the 
Outreach Table. 

If you are willing to spare an hour of your time at the Division Table, contact the 
Outreach Committee Chair, Evelyn Gilbe

1
rt, at  or by email at 

g i I bert@coo km an. ed u. 
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